

Minutes of the Meeting – August 3, 2022 Held at Makris Lobster & Steak House, Concord NH and Remotely via Zoom

Call to Order: SCCNH President Rob Widdick called the eight business meeting of 2022 to order at 7:00 P.M.

Members attending: (President) Rob Widdick, (Treasurer) Brittni Widdick, Ian Cook, Charlie Parsons, Howard Roundy, Drew Young, George Young, Kyler Widdick, Alex McCrady, Art Heath, Michael Ruggiero, Vannessa Vittum, Rick Staley, (Remote) (Vice-President) Calvin Demerath, (Remote) (Executive Secretary) Laura Surdek, (Remote) Cam Jordan

Secretary's Report: A motion was made to accept the July 6 2022 minutes as submitted. (Art/Charlie)

Treasurer's Report: Brittni reports the accounts are in good standing. (Drew/George)

Membership Report: Laura reports that we have 278 total members at this time, 263 regular and 15 life. (Drew/Charlie)

Programs

Autocross Report: Rob reports the Magicross has approximately 85 registrations. The maximum registration count is 100 and he is expecting some last minute registrations. We currently have 10 dedicated volunteers and we could use about 20 total. The plan will be to send dedicated volunteers out to the further spots on the course and use driver workers closer to the paddock. Golf carts have been rented for the event as there is no parking on the track for volunteers. Autocross school is this weekend and has about 13 students and plenty of instructors. Autocross #6 signups are at 29 and will probably need to accept onsite registration. Parking lot was deteriorating quickly at the last event and could be why there are fewer signups. Rob has previously asked if we can run in S2 and it might be worth another ask.

Hillclimb Report: Mike reports that Ascutney #2 is coming up September 10-11. Mike is continuing prep and he may be able to attend. He will bring folks in as necessary. Ascutney Market is the plan for food but other options are being considered. Calvin can open reg any time now. Same plan as usual for number of registrations and the waitlist for the event. Traditional finish will be used for the event. Drew has concerns with comms being successful with long finish but lan says we have used wireless comms to long finish in 2019. Mike and Ian want to encourage more hillclimb participation at all events. Drew would like to recognize Sherman at the fall event. SCCNH is in charge of the NEHA Banquet this year and that might be a different opportunity for that recognition.

Rally Report: Drew reports no changes for the Rally schedule. 2 upcoming events October 16th and November 13th.

Old Business

Paul Giblin Memorial Fund: Rob asks if anyone has suggestions for the funds since the last meeting. Drew suggests the Veterans Home in Franklin as Paul was a supporter of the organization or the Veterans Cemetery where Paul resides. Karen Staley is involved with the cemetery and can be a contact. Rick also suggests Gold Star Family.

New Business

NEHA and New England Sports Car Council: Drew has had several conversations with folks about NEHA and the Sports Car Council regarding the original purpose, current viability and potential redesign. Drew would like to discuss with the board as well as the other two clubs involved.

Widdicks: This is the Widdicks last in-person meeting. Drew wishes them the best with their move on behalf of the club.

Action Items

- Championship logistics Calvin/Alex
- Winter Racing league credits and blog post Calvin
- K&K Incident Packet Drew
- Rainy day fund tax questions Rob/Brittni
- NEHA and NESCCC Meeting Board
- Ascutney Registration Calvin
- Hillclimb participation counts Laura

The meeting was adjourned at 7:59 pm. (Charlie/Drew)

Respectfully Submitted Laura Surdek Executive Secretary